Scipio Town Council Minutes
March 20, 2025
7:00 PM

Attendance: Mayor Tom Memmott, Council Members Richard Probert, Bryce Monroe, Kasey
Brunson, Clerk Rebecca Bond

Absent: Treasurer Linda Stephenson

1. Prayer and Pledge: The meeting was called to order by Mayor Tom Memmott. The prayer
was given by Mayor Memmott. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Jed Wasden.

2. Minutes Approval: The minutes were read aloud by Rebecca. A motion to approve the
minutes was made by Kasey Brunson and seconded by Bryce Monroe. All in favor.

3. Feb. Financial Invoices and Receipts: Tabled for discussion at a later meeting.

4. Fire Department Report: Josh Wilden reported that the ambulance door repair was
completed at a cost of $2,500.

5. Water Department Report: Richard Probert reported that the water tested good. Another
water contaminant test, as mandated by the state, will need to be conducted soon. The CCR
report was corrected and finalized at the water conference in St. George, ensuring compliance.
6. Streets and Fitness Center: The snowplow truck was ready, but the remote was not
functioning during the last snowstorm. A new remote will be ordered. Fitness center machines
need maintenance and upkeep. Bryce Monroe will look for someone to handle the repairs and
coordinate with Linda. Todd Mathews completed the electrical work at the center, and Bryce
has sent the bill to Linda.

7. Parks and Cemetery: Jed Wasden reported that Randi Eastman provided gopher control
services at the cemetery. They may consider using him for the lawn maintenance throughout
town on parks. Casey Draper joined via phone to discuss hydroseeding bids for the

cemetery. Bids received from Enviro Science (Santaquin) and another company from Ephriam.
Preparation would involve spraying to kill grass, light tilling, or power raking, and then
hydroseeding. Estimated costs: 175-foot section: $3,900. There is $40,000 available in the
budget. Jason Wardle from Flowell may be able to handle both prep work and seeding, which
could reduce costs. Council will need to decide whether to complete the work before or after
Memorial Day, considering water availability.

8. Events — Easter Egg Hunt: Kasey Brunson reported that preparations for the Easter Egg Hunt
are ongoing. Supplies have been gathered, and final arrangements will be made in April. The
Outsiders group will contact Kasey about repairs to the museum roof soon.

9. Town Cleanup — April: A cleanup date will be the month of April, and residents will be
encouraged to clean around their streets and homes. Jed suggested having people post before-
and-after photos of their cleanup efforts and possibly offering a small reward. Bryce
emphasized the importance of clearing streets so mowing can be done efficiently.

10. Other Business: Mayor Memmott inquired whether anyone had contacted other towns
about their dog policies. No one had followed up on this yet.



11. Public Comment: No public comments were made.

12. Adjournment: A motion to adjourn was made by Kasey Brunson and seconded by Bryce
Monroe. All were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Minutes submitted by:
Rebecca Bond, Clerk



